
 

 

 
MINUTES OF THE ALCOHOL AND ENTERTAINMENT  

LICENSING SUB-COMMITTEE (C) 
Tuesday 31 March 2015 at 10.30 am 

 
 

PRESENT: Councillor Long (Chair) and Councillor McLeish 
 
 

An apology for absence was received from: Councillor Hoda-Benn 
 
 

1. Declarations of personal and prejudicial interests  
 
None declared. 
 

2. Application by Dr Vita LLP for a premises licence for 'Unit H' (273 Abbeydale 
Road, Wembley HA0 1TW) pursuant to the provisions of the Licensing Act 
2003  
 
The Sub-Committee was informed that all relevant representations had been 
withdrawn prior to the hearing and accordingly this matter did not need to be 
considered. 
 

3. Application by Jalaram Transport Ltd for a premises licence for 'Jalaram 
Money Transfer & Parcel Service' (226 Ealing Road, Wembley HA0 4QL) 
pursuant to the provisions of the Licensing Act 2003  
 
The Sub-Committee was informed that all relevant representations had been 
withdrawn prior to the hearing and accordingly this matter did not need to be 
considered. 
 

4. Application by Avis Lawrence for a temporary event notice for 'Metropolis' (1 
The Junction, Wembley Retail Park, Engineers Way, Wembley HA9 0EG) 
pursuant to the provisions of the Licensing Act 2003  
 
Responsible authority present: 
 
PC Sam Lewis-Evans (Brent Police Licensing) 
 
The applicant was neither present, nor represented at the hearing. 
 
RESOLVED: 
 
that the application by Avis Lawrence for a temporary event notice for ‘Metropolis’ 
(1 The Junction, Wembley Retail Park, Engineers Way, Wembley HA9 0EG) 
pursuant to the provisions of the Licensing Act 2003 be adjourned to 2 April 2015. 
 
 



 

2 
Alcohol and Entertainment Licensing Sub-Committee (C) - 31 March 2015 

The Alcohol and Entertainment Licensing Sub-Committee (C) acknowledged that 
the applicant was not present at the hearing and noted that the police had stated 
that during recent discussion with the applicant, the applicant had asserted that 
they had not received the documents in relation to this hearing.  The police also 
informed the Sub-Committee that they were in the process of submitting an 
application for an expedited review on 31 March 2015 in respect of the premises.  
In view of these developments and in the interests of natural justice, the Sub-
Committee exercised its discretion to adjourn the matter under regulation 12 of the 
Licensing Act 2003 (Hearings) Regulations 2005 to 2 April 2015. 
 

5. Application by Mohammed Bhatti for a temporary event notice for 'The 
Wembley Tavern' (121 Wembley Park Drive, Wembley HA9 8HG) pursuant to 
the provisions of the Licensing Act 2003  
 
The Sub-Committee was informed that all relevant representations had been 
withdrawn prior to the hearing and accordingly this matter did not need to be 
considered. 
 

 
 
The meeting closed at 10.40 am. 
 
 
 
J LONG 
Chair 
 


